
SLO Bytes Computer Users’ Group 
Unapproved Minutes of the October 6th 2012 SLO Bytes meeting of the Board of Officers

Officers present:  Earl Kaplan, Bob Mires, Alan Raul, Ralph Sutter, John Waller

Other volunteers present:  Ray Miklas, Bob Grover, Don Jones, Debi Schmitt, Ben Hansen
The meeting was called to order at 12:08 p. m.
The minutes from the September 2012 Board of Directors meeting were approved as amended.

Bob Mires announced that he had received a notice from APCUG, our national affiliate, offering a chance to win a Kindle Fire if we paid our annual dues early.  The Board voted to do so.

Earl Kaplan asked how we should distribute the toolkits that Kyle Wiens of iFixIt left for SLO Bytes members following his presentation at the September 2012 meeting.  The Board’s concern was that if we awarded them through a random drawing, the winners might not be interested in using them.  We decided to distribute them at the October 2012 general meeting by selling raffle tickets at $2.00 per ticket or three for $5.00.  In doing so, we not only assured that the winners wanted the prizes, we also added money to the club treasury.  The Board voted to also offer several books using this same system.

Tickets for the December raffle will be offered for sale at the November and December 2012 general meetings.  For the last two years, the most requested prize has been an iPad.  This year, the Board will vote by e-mail to determine what devices to raffle.  However, we will wait to do so until after the October 26, 2012 release of Microsoft’s new products.

Alan Raul reminded the Board of good posting practices on the SLO Bytes Bulletin Board.  Alan recalled that recently  Bob Grover’s recent post on that bulletin board after Bob inadvertently installed a second instance of Windows 7.  This resulted in all of his prior data being moved to new file.  Grover asked for help in restoring his computer to its previous state.  Shortly thereafter, Bob posted a message that Earl Kaplan had fixed the problem.  However, he didn’t indicate how Earl solved it.
Ralph Sutter, in a follow-up post asked what Earl had done.  Both Earl and Bob responded with detailed explanations.  That allowed others to learn from Bob’s misfortune and was the point that Alan wanted to emphasize.
John Waller raised the issue of possible speakers for the November 2012 Second Session.  Ralph Sutter suggested that John contact Staples.  Alan Raul recalled that Ralph Dallons used to give informative presentations for that company and may still be doing so.  Other Board members suggested that John also contact Office Depot and Office Max for possible presenters.
Ralph Sutter submitted a claim to Bob Mires from Webhostingpad in the amount of $47.88 for one year’s hosting of the SLO Bytes web site.  Mires issued a check reimbursing Sutter. 

Ralph asked for an update on a request for help that he received from Alan Stephenson whose father, Leslie, recently died, leaving a large quantity of computer hardware and software that the father had accumulated from the SLO Bytes give away table.  Alan wanted help in sorting through the materials and separating the useful from the useless.  Earl Kaplan indicated that Alan Stephenson had already met with him and resolved the matter, recycling much of the items through the Exploration Station.
The meeting ended at 12:37 p. m.
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